[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF GRAFHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 11 JUNE 2013
 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: Mr P Allingham (Chair), Mr D King, Mr I Gardener, Mr A Duckworth, Mr A Watson and Mrs Jenny Barnes
Cllrs  Peter Downes and John Morris were also in attendance.
The meeting of the Parish Council was convened at 7.30pm. 


13/027 Public Forum
Mr Chris Bulow attended the meeting to discuss the provision of Wifi in the village hall.  He has offered to pay the first year costs of installing on a one year contract which could be cancelled after one year should the service prove unworkable or not popular.  The current phone line into the hall is incoming and emergency calls only and this does not need to change. Blocks on usage can be placed to ensure that there is no inappropriate use of the internet.  Usage can be tracked and the service can be offered free or at a cost to hirers of the hall.  There being no objections, Mr Bulow’s offer was accepted.

Mr Peter Downes updated the council on the plethora or road signs appearing in and around the road from Brampton to Huntingdon, because of the works to lower the railway bridge which will make it impossible for certain vehicles to use the road,

Mr John Morris brought up the subject of the Green bin tax.  He has written to the local press to express the views of local people.  On 26 June there will be a question on this matter to the full council.
Mr Morris is on the development planning panel and he brought to the attention of the Parish Council the number of wind farm applications being brought up.  There is community benefit for those in affected areas.  Cllr Gardener asked how the number of wind farms ties in with the published 2036 plan which shows no invasion of green spaces.  There was insufficient time to discuss this issue.

13/028 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Kevin Sharp and Cllr Patricia Jordan

13/029 Councillors’ Interests
None declared

13/030 Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2013 were approved and signed

13/031Matters arising from previous minutes
Cllr Allingham has received a reply from Balfour Beatty concerning works to street lighting Grafham.  Work will commence within the next 2-3 weeks.  Work will be to lights only.  No posts will be removed or replaced and therefore no consultation was required.

13/032 Update to Village Hall Refurbishment Plan
The meeting between ACRE and the project committee has taken place.  No specific problems in obtaining necessary funding have been identified.  It would seem appropriate to engage a project manager to co-ordinate funding applications and eventual works.  The outcomes of the meeting will be discussed further at the next committee meeting.

13/033	Correspondence in Grafham Gossip
The Council discussed the recent letter to the editor of the Grafham Gossip.  Clerk was instructed to draft an appropriate response to be delivered personally to the writer. 

13/034 Grafham Community Shop update
Membership shares in the shop are selling well.  Since the last report, the shop funds have been boosted by a £2000 bursary towards the set-up and legal expenses.  The Shop Committee attended the Church fete and were pleased at the positive responses received from visitors.  Membership shares are beginning to sell well with 32 shares sold to date and the list of volunteers is growing.  Clerk has approached a firm of solicitors with a view to drawing up a lease for the land on which the shop is intended to stand.  The cost of drawing up the lease is estimated at approximately £1000.  A further quote will be sought from another solicitor.  To avoid any further delay, it was agreed that if a second quote was nearer to £500 it should be accepted.

13/035	
The cost of purchasing engraved pint glasses for use in the village hall was approved.

13/036 Planning Matters
Application ref:  1300721TREE – crown reduction to two Ash trees in Hartham Close
The application was recommended for approval

13/037	Banking and audit
1. The following outstanding accounts were presented for payment and were authorised

· Clerk’s fees for May 2013					£   155.21
· Playsafety Ltd – playground inspection				£     88.80
· Kevin Sharp – engraved glasses for village hall			£   641.40
· J Rowley – Preparation of costings for village hall	 project		£   450.00

2. The financial report at 31 May 2013 showed a balance of funds at £14,216.68 of which £1,463.85 is ring-fenced for the refurbishment of the village hall. 

12/038 Other items for information only
	
Cllr Watson advised that there has been difficulty mowing the grass on the footpath between Breach Road and Field Close.  Tree stumps have made it impossible to get the mower into place.  Martin Clayton will look at the possibility of removing the stumps and ill report back to the Council..  

Cllr David King will attend the District and County Council surgery on the morning of 6th July 2013.

The date of the next meeting will be Tuesday 9th Jul 2013.
